TALBOT COUNTY BOARD OF ELECTIONS & REGISTRATION BOARD MEETING AUGUST 9, 2022

- A. Call to Order/Moment of Reflection: Mrs. Trice called the meeting to order at 4:34 p.m. Present were Sharita Trice, Gladys Leonard, Wycene Willis, Salenthia Thomas and Pam Bulloch. Gladys Leonard did our Moment of Reflection
- **B.** Approval of Agenda: Pam Bulloch made a motion to approve the agenda. Wycene Willis seconded and all approved.
- **C.** Approval of Minutes from July 12, 2022 Meeting: Pam Bulloch made a motion to approve the July 12, 2022 minutes. Wycene Willis seconded and all approved.
- **D.** County Elector Reports: All reports were presented. Wycene Willis made a motion to approve these reports. Gladys Leonard seconded and all approved.
- **E. S.O.S., Firefly, E-Net & Legislative Updates:** Please check these daily for anything new in Elections.
- **F. Upcoming Events:** The first day to start receiving absentee ballot requests is August 22, 2022. The store opens on August 20th to order our supplies. Our inventory has been updated and we are ready to begin ordering.
- **G. City of Talbotton Special Election:** Andrew Hall was the only candidate that qualified during qualification period for City Council Post 3. It is deemed that Mr. Hall would vote for himself, therefore, the City of Talbotton Election is cancelled. The City of Talbotton will be billed for qualifying and ads.
- **H. GARVIS Update:** Training dates for the GA SOS Training Conference on Elections System is scheduled for January 4th through January 6, 2023 in Athens, Georgia. Mrs. Trice and Ms. Thomas will be attending this training. There will be additional training after the conference for election staff who did not attend.
- I. Training for the November 8, 2022 Election: Letters will be sent out to previous poll workers to see if they are interested in working at the polls for the November 8, 2022 General Election. Training for Poll Managers and Assistant Poll Managers will be done the week of September 5th through September 9, 2022, to go over paperwork and election equipment.
- J. Roundtable Discussion: Mrs. Trice stated that the Elections Office received a reimbursement check for postage. This check has been turned in to the Talbot County Commissioner's Office. The reimbursement check was for the voter precinct cards that were mailed out after the completion of redistricting.
- **K.** Adjournment: The next scheduled meeting will be Tuesday, September 13, 2022. With no further business to discuss, Pam Bulloch made a motion to adjourn. Gladys Leonard seconded and all approved. The meeting was adjourned at 5:10 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Panels O. Bullack

Pamela O. Bulloch

Recording Secretary